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TRA Update 
Our summer “break” has been unusually busy.  The July Committee Meeting was spent discussing the results of the Totley 

Residents Survey.  For details see “Councillor Roundup” with Councillor Keith Hill.  Thanks to the team of volunteers who spent 

a long time delivering the questionnaire.  It was an excellent way to find the way around Totley!  Thanks also to Les Firth for 

collating the results.  

Youth nuisance continues to plague the area, particularly Green Oak Park.  Please do not hesitate to ring the Police even if it is the 

day after the event.  Look out for Mark Wadsworth our Community Police Officer who has just been appointed.   

There are no details regarding the policy of admissions to our local schools at present.  Concerns have been expressed and the 
matter is being followed up. 

Finally, I would like to thank Rita Garnett for her help and support on the Committee.  Rita has had to resign for personal reasons.  

If anyone would like to join us, the next meeting is on 6 September in Green Oak View at 7.30 pm. 

Avril Critchley 

 
TOTLEY SHOW – SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 18TH – 1.30pm 

 

To be opened by RONY ROBINSON at TOTLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Entry forms available inside the July/August Totley Independent & from :- Totley Library, Busy Bee, Totley Rise Post 

Office ALL EXHIBITS WELCOME * REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE * SCARECROW COMPETITION 
 

ENTRIES                       9-30 a.m. 

PUBLIC VIEWING       1-30 p.m. 

OFFICIAL OPENING    2-00 p.m. 

TEDDY BEARS PARADE & SCARECROW PRIZE-GIVING 3-00 p.m. 

PRIZE-GIVING & AUCTION                        3-30 p.m. 
 

ORGANISED BY YOUR TOTLEY RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION.  ADMISSION:- ADULTS - 50p., CHILDREN - 20p 

Abbeydale Road South. Millhouses with the Waggon and Horses on the right and even before the tram and 

bus terminus was built on the left, when it was a narrow road. 
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COUNCILLOR ROUNDUP with 

Cllr. Keith Hill 
 

TOTLEY RESIDENTS SURVEY: FINDINGS 

At our Totley Residents Association AGM earlier this year 

there was much debate on the loss of community facilities in 

Totley over recent years. Views were mixed so your 

Association undertook to mount a survey and 1700 

households were contacted. Here is the outcome:  

4 priorities emerged. They are: 

    •  Somewhere to meet (across all age groups) 

    •  Better provision for youth 

    •  New facilities for Green Oak Park 

    •  An extension for the Totley Library 

Surprisingly, all were rated at about the same level of 

importance, although many residents added some interesting 

comments. There was much regret that at the loss of Green 

Oak View Old Folks Home... and concern that provision for 

our ageing population was nor adequate. 

In view of the current spate of youth disorder there was some 

uncertainty about the wisdom of providing them with 

"targets." 

A strong desire for community rooms for a variety of 

purposes was highlighted. 

A number of traffic "hotspots" were identified. 
The Association intends to forward these findings to the 

City's Development & Planning officers as well as the South 

West Area Panel so that they can be taken into consideration 

when further development on the Green Oak View site takes 

place. 

WATCH THIS SPACE! 

[Many thanks to the team of deliverers who circulated the 

survey & especially to Les Firth who collated the findings.] 

 

NO PARKING! 

No waiting at any time restrictions are proposed for the 

Hill foot Road/Butts Hill junction near All Saints 

Primary. Maps can be consulted in Totley Library. Clearly 

increased car ownership, greater traffic volumes locally and 

pressure on road space continues to cause problems. 

Anyone wishing to comment or object should write to: 

Development Services (Traffic Regulations) 

Howden House 

1 Union Street 

Sheffield  S1 2SH 

                             ....by Sept 3rd. 

 

Trains Through Totley - Good news & bad....... 
Over a year ago we learned that the Totley line was taking 

extra traffic due to building work on the country's west coast 

line. A year later the work is late!.... and uncovered quarry 

wagons are adding to the dirt and noise. 

However, we are advised that much of the extra traffic will 

cease in mid-September and my councillor colleagues have 

undertaken to monitor quarry traffic. 

In short, matters should improve in a matter of weeks. 

If they do not, don't hesitate to contact Network Rail [08457 

11 41 41] or your local councillor. 

 
Lastly, a personal view and a personal plea: 

YOUTH NUISANCE IN TOTLEY 

About this time last year the Totley Residents Association 

began to receive disturbing reports of vandalism and 

antisocial behaviour up and down the valley.... Sufficiently 

serious, we thought to justify inviting the police to a special 

meeting to seek remedies. 

Significant attempts were made to tackle the problem by 

police and crime prevention methods. Above all residents 

were urged to report incidents as when and where they 

occurred. 

This led to some improvement (and some arrests)..... until this 

spring and early summer. 
By the time the Independent goes to print meetings will have 

been held at top level to find solutions..... 

But will they work? 

Not unless 

1. The police improve their call-centre performance. 

2. The communication process between community and 

law enforcement officers becomes more effective.. 

3. (some) parents are forcibly reminded of their 

responsibilities. 

4. Neighbourhood Watch is reinvigorated in our locality. 

Presently, it appears moribund. 
5. The quality and availability of youth provision in this 

area is improved. 99.9% of our young people are fine but 

they do need to see positive role models and life-styles. 

6. Citizens need to be urged to report 

disorder/misbehaviour with as much accuracy as 

possible… despite delays, persevere... if there's no 

response after 10 minutes ring again, if necessary the 

next day or the day after. Information is power! 

This way we reject the siege mentality and regain our 

community. 

There are many more of us than there of them and accurate 

reports and descriptions generate police resources and results. 
Let's give it a go! 

 

POLICE CALL CENTRE:   2 20 20 20 

COMMUNITY OFFICER MARK WADSWORTH:  296 

3666 

POLICE EMERGENCY:    999 

Keith Hill (City Councillor for Dore & Totley Ward) 

 

CALVER WEIR RESTORATION 
I bet 90% of readers will have crossed the River Derwent at 

the tight bridge between The Chequers at Froggatt Edge and 

Calver Sough. If you have managed to cast a quick glance 

over the parapet you will have seen the placid water of a dam 

very often dotted with wild fowl. This dam was created by 

building a weir, thus raising the water level and, in doing so, 

fed water via the head goit (or channel) down to the huge 

Calver Cotton Mill where it drove the water wheels. The weir 

was built in 1778, later was later reconstructed then enlarged. 

Nevertheless its condition has deteriorated alarmingly. 

Something has to be done soon and the Calver Weir 
Restoration Project is urgently raising funds for these repairs 

pending major restoration work, which will cost much more. 

All you who have walked past on the riverside track will have 

paused to admire the wild life and be attracted by the water 

splashing over the weir. What a wonderful place this is but if 

nothing is done about the weir then this would create 

detrimental effects on the river upstream and its inhabitants 

way beyond Froggatt. Would you like to contribute? The 

repair work needs to be completed by the end of September, 

so why not send donations now to The Shuttle House, New 

Bridge, Calver, Hope Valley S32 3XT. If you are a little late, 
your contribution will help towards the larger project. 

BRIAN EDWARDS 
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Hillfoot Road/Butts Hill. 

The council are proposing 

parking restrictions and double 

yellow lines on the above two Roads, 

Both of which are getting worse during 

school times with cars parked all the way down Hillfoot 
Road. 

249 Baslow Road. 

The above premises which was the old butchers shop. A 

planning application has been put in to the planning 

department for change of use for these premises to a hot food 

takeaway. 

This will cause parking problems at an already busy junction 

plus the problems of noise and litter late at night. Surely we 

have enough takeaways further down the road. 

97 Bus Service. 

This bus service along with many others has now changed 
and goes all the way to Ecclesfield. 

M 17 Bus Service. 

The little bus that runs from Dore to Bradway has now 

changed again from Aston buses back to Stagecoach. 

 

Friends of Green Oak Park 
At last we have some improvement in the children’s 

playground.  Unfortunately, it will be next year before we can 

afford to finish the resurfacing of the ground.  We have been 
successful in our bid for the grant for the multigames area 

and teenage shelter on the old tennis courts.  Work should be 

started early next year.  A wire mesh grill has been put on the 

small bowling pavillion.  We are waiting for anti-graffiti 

paint to cover all the green paintwork.  We have a group of 

yobs hanging around the bowling green causing a lot of 

damage.  Why they find pleasure in the destruction they do I 

cannot imagine.  The bowling green has been dug up in 

places, the benches thrown across the green and near the 

football pitch the 2 by 1 flags that edge the side of the steps 

leading down to the green are smashed on a regular basis.  
Someone must know who is responsible for this.  Please give 

us names, we will do the rest.  We are trying to improve our 

park.  Help us to name and shame and give the park back to 

the children and adults who appreciate it. 

Sylvia Ruddle 

 

T.O.A.D.S. AUTUMN PLAY 
Our next play is a good old comedy/farce, "Pool's Paradise" 

by Philip King, something to cheer you up on a dark evening! 
Penelope Toop is suddenly aware that the local raffle she 

thought she had been contributing to every week, is, in fact, a 

football pool, and she and her friends might have won a sum 

of money. How to tell her staid husband, Reverend Toop, is 

the burning question of the day. Confusion reigns - another 

Vicar, a Bishop and another coupon appear before everything 

is sorted and confessions made. 

To add to your enjoyment, we are hoping, with the help of the 

Castle Inn, to give you the choice of a glass of red or white 

wine as well as the usual splendid coffee or orange. This is an 

experiment, as we have been asked by some regular members 
of the audience why we don't sell wine. So we will see what 

happens in November, Wednesday to Saturday, 17th to 20th, 

at 7.30 p.m. Tickets still £3, or £2.50 concessions, from me, 

Kate Reynolds, 236 6891, or any other member of 

T.O.A.D.S. from the beginning of October. 

Parking-Totley Rise Shops 
I write in hope that it will bring this subject to some people's 

notice and that those people are able to do something about 

the problem - perhaps our Community Police Officer, 

somewhat anonymous these days, reads this magazine? 
Almost every, time I visit the shops which is most days of the 

week, there are cars parked on the double yellow lines 

outside the top shops and often on the opposite side as well. 

Bringing drivers’ attention to the road markings only serves 

to bring a response of “mind your own business” or worse! 

 On one occasion I was unable to get off the road, turning in 

on the way down from Baslow Road, due to the congestion 

caused by the illegal parking and thereby causing a hold-up 

of traffic on the main road. I am aware of the problems of 

large vehicle, trying to deliver to any of the top shops when 

drivers have parked in the way. Even Post Office vans have 
problems on many occasions. The excuse of “just popping 

into the shop for a minute” does not wash - how can anyone 

know how many people will be waiting to be served before 

they actually go into the shop, let alone get out of the car? 

Perhaps there is an answer to the problem of parking at the 

shops, though I can't think what it would be but it certainly is 

NOT illegal parking which happens even when there are 

spaces lower down the service road. I just hope that when the 

inevitable scratch occurs to someone illegally parked, it is 

THEM who have to pay and not some poor lorry driver 

struggling to get round to carry out his delivery. 

Peter Burnett 
 

AN UNINVITED GUEST 
A few weeks ago, my husband burst into the kitchen. "What 

have you been doing in the garage?" he demanded. "There are 

bottles knocked over all over the place."I gave him a 

withering look (well practised for over 40 years ) and went to 

inspect the garage. 

"Droppings!" I said. (I thought "Too big for a mouse.") "I 
think you need to move everything out to find what is in 

residence." 

At this point I decided I needed to walk the dog - always a 

good plan when a crisis looms. 

When I returned I found husband with torch in hand 

approaching a large sack of compost he had moved onto the 

garage drive. Apparently during my absence he had noticed 

the sack moving slightly. My husband shone the torch down 

into the sack and reflected back was a pair of eyes. 

We both jumped away. We were sure it was a RAT! Or even 

worse RATS! 

We stood debating what to do when the top of the sack began 
to move slowly. Soon the whole sack seemed to be shaking 

violently and then gradually the top of the sack turned over 

until it was pointing towards the ground. Out scrambled a 

hedgehog 

It showed every sign of committing suicide by attempting to 

flee across the road.  I decided it would be safer in the 

freedom of the Church grounds. Ever tried persuading a 

hedgehog into a plastic carrier bag? I itch at the memory of 

trying to avoid its needle-sharp spines and the realisation that 

it would no doubt be host to a number of fleas. However it 

was eventually transported to its new home where it scuttled 
away into the undergrowth. 

What puzzles me is how did a hedgehog climb into a metre 

high stiff plastic bag? I never thought of hedgehogs as being 

noted for their climbing skills. Any ideas? 

Eileen Davis 
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Mickley Lane looking towards Baslow Road and Green Oak shops before Laverdene estate and the same view 

– August 2004 
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Chatsworth Sponsored Walk 
Sunday, 10 October 2004 

The Chatsworth Walk is one of the 

biggest and most enjoyable 

fundraising events in the North East 
and it is hoped to be as successful as 

in 2002. 

How can you get involved?  Well, ideally we would like you 

to consider participating directly by taking part on the Walk 

on 10 October round the beautiful Chatsworth grounds in 

Derbyshire.  We can supply sponsorship forms to raise funds 

prior to the walk and the entry procedure is very simple.  

Otherwise, you might prefer to use some other means to raise 

funds for Sight Savers, or simply send a donation to us. 

As you may already know, Sight Savers is the UK’s leading 

charity tackling the problem of blindness in the developing 
world.  Every 5 seconds someone in the world goes blind and 

every minute a CHILD goes blind.  Children in the 

developing world are 10 times more likely to suffer with sight 

threatening conditions and 80% of all blindness is avoidable 

or treatable very simply or cheaply.  Just 12p per year will 

protect someone at risk from River Blindness and a 50p 

course of Tetracycline ointment can treat Trachoma, which 

affects tens of millions of people worldwide and is 100% 

avoidable!  This year, the proceeds from the Chatsworth 

Walk will go towards the River Blindness project in 

Cameroon.  A worthy cause I am sure you will agree, and the 

fact that Sight Savers can do so much with small amounts 
makes our work very easy to relate to. 

Finally, please note that the organisers of the event are the 

Hallam Rotary Club in Sheffield.  We are delighted that they 

are prepared to help us in this way and we have enjoyed great 

support form them over many years now.  If you do decide to 

take up our invitation then please complete the form below 

and return to the address below. 

……………………………………………………………… 

The Golden Age of the British 

Dance Bands 
The recent programme on BBC TV “Strictly Come Dancing” 

created a massive interest. All over the country, couples are 

now practising the gentle art and tripping the light fantastic in 

their dancing pumps, maybe this will be a return to music 

with a melody. The pop scene is ready for a change, when 

one looks back to the good old days of the 1930s dance music 

was the vogue in fashion. Our fair city of Sheffield produced 

far more entertainment and value for money than what is 

around the nightclubs today. 

Dance halls and classy ballrooms catered for all ages. From 

the 1930s to the 50s how many readers can remember The 
Cutlers Hall on Saturday nights. The Grand Hotel also with 

the Whinston Lee combo. Saturday and Thursday night The 

Bernard Taylor Band played great music at The City Hall and 

the floor was always packed. I recall this group also played 

for dancing at The Old Playhouse Theatre on Trippet Lane 

during the war years. Cliffe Lobb played a great trumpet and 

Jackie Bateson the drums for the princely sum of 2 shillings. 

One could dance to the music of G Lee at The Abbeydale 

Ballroom. Alas this fine building has gone to rack and ruin; it 

had the finest cinema also in the suburbs of Sheffield in those 

days. Other venues for dancing included The Glossop Road 

Baths, The Greystones Cinema Ballroom, Frank Days at 
Pitsmoor, The Page Hall, Nether Edge Hall, The Brincliffe 

Oaks, The Norton Hotel, The Wagon and Horses at 

Millhouses, even a regular dance spot at The Heatherfield 

Club at Totley. During the Second World War Days there 

was certainly plenty of nightlife in Sheffield in those days. 

Most of the workingmen’s clubs also held regular dance spots 

known as the free and easy style. I remember the special 

outings when the top dance band in the land played at The 

City Hall for the price of 5 shillings you could dance to the 

music of Ted Heath, Joe Loss and Vic Lewis and The Jack 

Parnell Orchestras.  
Nottingham was a grand city for dancing. The venues of the 

palaise latin american music of Edmundo Ros. The Victoria 

Ballroom where I met The Ted Heath Band with Paul 

Carpenter on vocals back in 1946.  

Other bands I have danced to include Sid Phillips arranger for 

the Bert Ambrose Orchestra. This outfit was rated as the best 

of all dance bands in the 1930s. Top players such as George 

Chisholm, Tommy McQuater and Ted Heath, vocalists 

included Vera Lynn, Anne Shelton, Al Bowlly and Sam 

Brown. I recall a break-off unit led by Jimmy Miller the 

famous “Squadronairs” dancing at Loughborough Town Hall 

back in 1943, pure musical class. My favourite sound of all 
was The Billy Ternent Orchestra. He somehow brought 

sanity back to music, that era had melody and romance. Billy 

Ternent had originally been the arranger for the show band of 

Jack Hynton. Other great dance of that period included Eric 

Winstone, Stanley Black, Lew Stone, Oscar Rabin, Carrol 

Gibbons, Gerald O, Billy Cotton, Henry Hall, Harry Roy, 

Roy Fox, Maurice Winnick and Charlie Kunz, Jack Payne 

etc. They had to be good for the competition was so fierce. 

The gold age of the dance bands was something to treasure. 

The late Syd Lawrence brought much pleasure to dancers and 

lovers of the big swing bands with his revival of Glenn Miller 
and Tommy Dorsey style in the 1970s and deserves a special 

tribute. Maybe the big bands will never return to the halcyon 

and calming days of the swing era. For economics will 

always rule. But who knows that magical programme on 

BBC TV may get us all back on the dance floor. 

John C Barrows 

Yes, I would like to register for this event:- 

 

Name and Address 

……………………………………………………………
……………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………… 

 

……. No of Adults @ £2 per walker = £ 

 

……. No of Children @ £1 per walker = £ 

 

….... Family entry @ £5 = £ 
 

Total Payable = £ 

NB – Closing date 4 October 2004 

 

Please make all cheques payable to “Rotary Club of 

Hallam” and send the above and your cheque to:- 

 

Stan Beresford 

Rotary Club of Hallam 

C/0 18 Hilltop Rise 

Sheffield 

S35 8PD 
 


